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Naturhistorisches Museum Basel, dan 27,2.1961
Basel Augustinergasse 2

Geological Department
Dr.H.G.Kugler

Dr. Henryk B.Stenzel
Shell Development Company
Exploration & Research Division

3737 Bellaire Boulevard
Houston TEXAS

Dear Dr. Stenzel, ‘
Thank you for your letter of January 24. I look forward to your paper
on the oysters of the Midway Group of Texas and Arkansas.
I did not know that Vialov was at the Congress in Mexico. The only
time I saw him was during the 1931 Congress at Moscow.
The attached copy of a letter to Prof.Sylvester-Bradley may be of

interest to you.

With best wishes

Yours sincerely



den 27.2,1961

Geological Department
M‘.H.G.Kueler

Profeasor P.C. Sylvester-Bradloy
Dept. of Goology of the University

Leiocester

England

Dear Prof, l}radley,

Dr.Gazche showed me your letter of 13th February with attached cppy of
your letter to Dr.Stensel., It was Dr.Stsnzel who approached me with regard to
genotypas of oysters depoaited at our Natural History luseum, vhere I am novw
vorking after my retirement from Trinidad.

Dr.Gasche and I asaembled those specimens of Ostrea knorrii VOLTZ which
you did not take uhen at our Museun. Amongst this material we found a relatively
rich assemblage (22), now labelled G 2268/1-22, of vhich I wrote the folowing to
Pr.Stenzel: '

" The only possible topotype of a genotyps we secem to posses iss
Ostrea knorrii VOLTZ. The specimens of G 2268 come from the Varians Beds, just above
the Hauptrogenstein of Baselland. The holotype depicted im KNORR & WALCH,1768,
2.,Teil, Tafel DV, fig.5 & »6 ex Museo J.Jacobi d'Annone, is probably lost- It does
not exist in d'Annonds collection of our Mussum, With otherwise contains most of the
holotypes depictes in KNORR & VALCH, The same J.J.d'Annone collected the specimens
of G 2268, and aen attached label referxred to the above mentioned figures in
KNORR & WALCH,™

In your letter to Br.Stenzel you state that you have chosen a neutype
from topotype specimens of yoﬁr own collection. This neotype apparently derives
from Schtnmatt: , for in the 1list of 12th September 1957, which you have asigned,
there i8 no mefition of the type locality Wartenberg at Huttenas,
near Basel, It appears to me that you may have overlooked J.J. d'Annonebs topotype
material vhich is nov in the handa of Dr.Stenzel.

On page 227 of your papsr "the description of fosail populations® I seo
that you wrote "Wartenbturg, near Geislingen". On geologicsl map (shaeet Geisingen
No. 121 of Baden) by Schaloch the name is spelled "Wartenbers”, a alightly trouble-
some coincidence with the typelocality of O.lmorrii knorrii (the latinized nesme for
Knorr was probably Knorrius!).






